VILLAGE OF CORONA
BOARD OF TRUSTEES

Special Meeting

March 27, 2015

8:30 am

A special meeting of the Corona Village Council was held on March 27, 2015 at 8:30 a.m. at Corona Village Hall, Corona, New Mexico.
PRESENT:
William Hignight, Mayor

COUNCIL MEMBERS:
Sherrill Bradford, Councilor 

Monica Zook, Councilor

William Weckwerth, Councilor

Samuel Seely, Councilor

EMPLOYEES:
Terri Racher, Clerk

ABSENT:
VISITORS:
See attached list.
The Mayor called the meeting to order.

Pledge of Allegiance
Pledge to New Mexico Flag

FIRST ON THE AGENDA

Approval of Purchase Requisitions and Review of Purchase Vouchers
The Mayor stated there were no Purchase Requisitions to approve, however, there were Purchase Vouchers to review and asked if there were any questions in regard to the reports presented. 

No questions were asked.
NEXT ON THE AGENDA

Approval of Resolution #15-04 Regarding the Water Trust Board Application
Councilor Seely moved to approve Resolution #15-04 regarding the Water Trust Board Application.  

Councilor Weckwerth seconded the motion.

The Mayor explained that the Water Trust Board application is due April 13, 2015 which is before our next meeting. The resolution actually gives the Mayor and Staff permission to submit an application and to take action as necessary to secure financing for the project.  

The Mayor called the vote. 

The Clerk called the roll.

Councilor Bradford: Yes

Councilor Weckwerth: Yes

Councilor Seely: Yes

Councilor Zook: Yes

None Opposed.

The motion was approved and the resolution adopted.

NEXT ON THE AGENDA

Discussion Items from the Mayor

Capital Outlay
The Mayor reported to Council that the NM State Legislature failed to pass the Capital Outlay Bill in the 2015 Legislative Session and as a result, there would be no Capital Outlay for this year.
District Meetings
The Mayor informed Council that the District Meeting with NM Municipal League would be March 31, 2015.  He also said that he, Councilor Bradford, and Councilor Weckwerth planned to attend.  
Memorial Fund for Janet Verna
The Clerk reported that she had set up a memorial fund for Janet Verna.  The money in that fund would be used for flowers on Main Street.  

Greentree Solid Waste Authority
Councilor Bradford shared a PowerPoint handout from Greentree showing the current and projected financial status and how the rates and expenses affect it.  She also informed Council that the had recently been a joint meeting for the Otero Landfill.  She stated that the landfill was in good shape.  There were plans to open a new cell but the current cell being used was lasting longer than projected mainly because of recycling.
NEXT ON THE AGENDA

Adjournment
Councilor Zook moved to adjourn the meeting. 

Councilor Seely seconded the motion. 

The Mayor called the vote.

The Clerk called the roll.

Councilor Zook:  Yes

Councilor Bradford: Yes

Councilor Seely:  Yes

Councilor Weckwerth: Yes
None Opposed.  

Motion Passed.

Approved

__________________________________


____________________
William E. Hignight, Mayor




Date

_________________________________


____________________
Terri Racher, Clerk





Date
